
 BEDFORD, FULTON, AND HUNTINGDON COUNTIES, PENNSYLVANIA 

 

 REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS 

 FOR MUNICIPAL SOLID WASTE DISPOSAL SERVICES 
 
 
 

In accordance with Section 272 of the PA Solid Waste Rules and Regulations (as amended), 
the Counties of Bedford, Fulton and Huntingdon are required to contract for waste disposal capacity 
for a minimum of five (5) years and a maximum of ten (10) years for the disposal of municipal solid 
waste (MSW) including construction/demolition (C/D) waste and sewage sludge.  The Counties are 
hereby soliciting proposals for disposal of County generated MSW, to begin in February 2015. 
 

Copies of the RFP can be obtained via e-mail as a PDF file on or after February 9, 2015 from 
the Fulton County Planning Commission, 219 N. Second St., Suite 102, McConnellsburg, PA  
17233, e-mail – mkseville@co.fulton.pa.us or phone (717) 485-3717. 

 
Sealed proposals will be received by the Fulton County Planning Commission, 219 N. 

Second St., Suite 102, McConnellsburg, PA  17233 until 4:00 p.m., Prevailing Time on March 13, 
2015.  The Fulton County Commissioners will publicly open all proposals at 10 A.M. on March 17, 
2015 at the Fulton County Commissioners Board Room, 116 W. Market St., Suite 203, 
McConnellsburg, PA. 
 

Envelopes containing the proposals must be sealed and clearly labeled to show the name 
and address of the proposer, the statement "Proposal for Municipal Solid Waste Disposal Services" 
and be addressed to: 
 

Fulton County Planning Commission  
219 N. Second St., Suite 102 
McConnellsburg, PA 17233 
Attention:  Ms. Mary K. Seville, Planning Director 

 
Fulton County reserves the right to reject any or all proposals, to waive any irregularities 

and/or informalities in any proposal and to make an award in any manner, consistent with applicable 
laws, which is deemed to be in the best interest of the County. 
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